
Catterline, Kinneff & Dunnottar 
Community Council

Monthly Public Meeting

Catterline School – Room P6/P7 
Tuesday 24th September 2019
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Agenda

1. Attendees and Apologies
2. Previous Meeting Action Points
3. Police Update
4. Community Funding and Kincardineshire Development 

Partnership (KDP)
5. Treasurer Report
6. New Planning Applications and Updates
7. Correspondence
8. Roads and Transport
9. Catterline Braes (CBAG)
10. Community Action Plan
11. A.O.B
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Attendees and Apologies

Attendees

• Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and 
Webmaster), Duncan Grassick (Secretary), Eeva-
Kaisa Arter, Ryan Noble, Cllr George Carr, Chris 
Wicks

• Apologies
– Phil Murray, Debbie Murray, PC Marc Camus, , Steven 

Wilson (Treasurer), Bill Dargie (Vice-Chair), Cllr Jeff 
Hutchison, 

List of potential attendees – Council members;
Piet voor de Poorte (Chair, Planning and Webmaster)
Bill Dargie (Vice Chair)
Steven Wilson (Treasurer)
Duncan Grassick (Secretary) 
Phil Murray 
Debbie Murray
Eeva-Kaisa Arter
Chris Wicks
Georgie Evans
Ryan Noble (rknoble@Hotmail.co.uk)

Other past attendees
Cllr George Carr
Cllr Jeff Hutchison
Diane Strachan (Aberdeenshire Council)
Sheila McDerment – Area Inspector
Alison Hogge
PC Marc Camus
PC Andrew Kennedy
PC Matt Dickinson
Scott Begg (UCW Energy), 
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Last meeting action points

• Approval of June and July meeting minutes

• Defibrillator – Sub committee to update on 
installation process

• Review of insurance documents

• Confirmation of Ryan Noble to join council

• Gala Committee 

Minutes of June Meeting Approved:   Chris Wicks
Seconded:   Duncan Grassick

Minutes of July Meeting Approved:   Piet voor de Poorte
Seconded:   Duncan

Defibrillator – Update to follow from sub-committee

Insurance – Aberdeenshire Council looking at extending community council insurance 
to cover community events like Gala and Allotments 

Ryan Noble elected to committee Approved:   Piet voor de Poorte
Seconded:   Duncan Grassick

Gala Committee – ACTION Chris to find out status
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Police Report
Report attached for August 2019
• Antisocial Behaviour, Violence and Disorder

– 30 assaults in August (most related to youths in Stonehaven – dedicated patrols)
– 13 assaults (10 detected with remaining 3 positive lines of enquiry

• Acquisitive Crime
– 13 thefts in August (7 of them by the same person who has been detected) 
– Caravan worth 14k unrecovered
– 3 housebreakings from the above mentioned group of youths

• Road safety & road crime
– 2 persons in August charged with drink driving
– 4 Incident of dangerous driving reported, 1 report and others ongoing enquiry
– 2 incidents of careless driving reported in August with one being put forward for 

prosecution considerations
– 8 speeding ticket issued and 1 car was seized due to no insurance

• PC Michael Urquhart is now the in-post Crime reduction officer and is 
available to offer advice regarding domestic and commercial security. 
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Community Funding and KDP

• Upper Criggie Wind Farm Funding

• Further funding opportunities – please refer to 
KDP communications that have been forwarded.

Rolling applications would be considered for the Upper Criggie Wind Farm for the 
future.  
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Treasurer Report

• Updated April
– Saving account £244.28 – now closed (transferred to Current 

Account)
– Current Account £4289.36

• Expenditures
– £100 for both Catterline and Kinneff school Christmas trees
– £1,349.26 wind farm award to Catterline School Parents group
– £301.12 wind farm award to CBAG

• Income
– £510 in from Aberdeenshire council
– Upper Criggie Windfarm £2,250

No change to accounts.

Still require Piet, Duncan and Bill to become signatories
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Planning Applications

Key Application Points

• Four new planning applications were 
submitted, two of which were discussed in 
detail at the EGM on the 29th July.

• Three applications were approved.

• Smart Metering Solution to be placed at 
Roadside of Catterline at Uppermains

• New Stonehaven business application

At the End of September when the Aberdeenshire planning committee convene, the 
existing Mill of Uras LDP application could become void with the recent applications 
standing alone.
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Correspondence

• Emma Story (Aberdeenshire Council) – Scottish 

Land Commission Survey about community 

engagement in decisions relating to land

• Sean McVeigh (Community Food Initiatives North 

East) – Access to free sanitary products – who 

and where could benefit from this.

• Diane Strachan (Aberdeenshire Council) –

Removal of BT phone boxes
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Correspondence

• Kat Laakso (Aberdeenshire Council) – Further 
support staff to be placed at recycling centres.

• Kat Laakso (Aberdeenshire Council) – Change in 
kerbside recycling arrangements for Braemar and 
Cruden Bay

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Aberdeenshire Architectural & Landscape Design 
Awards 2020 – nominations open until 20th

December 
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Correspondence

• Sandra Davison (Greener Kincardine and Mearns) 
– Video presentation held and desire to interact 
with community council areas

• Kat Laakso (Aberdeenshire Council) – New permit 
system to be introduced at recycling centres in 
2020

• Haley Mason (Aberdeenshire Council) – New 
recycling stickers for bins

• Claire Murray (Aberdeenshire Council) – Offering 
support in looking for a job

Supermarkets were one of the primary concerns in regards to a greener life.  
Everyone takes something away from the video presentation.
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – Annual 
Networking Event was cancelled due to insufficient 
CC attendance (only 13 out of 70 accepted with 
minimum of 30 required).  Training sessions will also 
be offered to CC where they hope to receive 
feedback how to increase numbers

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – VE 75 day 
and how CC can get involved

• Melanie Barclay (Aberdeenshire Council) – Plants for 
communities available
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Correspondence

• June Reynolds (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Proposed 2020 Local Holidays released

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) – Crown 
Estate Scotland Draft 2020-2023 Corporate Plan 
Consultation

• Frances Swanston (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Minor works to Catterline War Memorial on 
Wednesday 25th September for a few days to 
correct the leaning
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Correspondence

• Emma Storey (Aberdeenshire Council) –
Aberdeenshire Health and Social Care Partnership 
survey on the draft strategic plan covering the 
next 5 years
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Roads and Transport

• Roddy Aiken (Aberdeenshire Council) sent out 
bus satisfaction survey report showing an 
overall increase of 4% in happiness in the 
service being provided.

107 coastal route was withdrawn and absorbed/replaced by the 747 service.  This is 
affecting Johnshaven and Gourdon businesses with perhaps an argument to reinstate 
the 107.  

Taxi firm attended the last TRAK meeting and was clear it is very regulated and could 
do with some flexibility in order to remain competitive and competent service

It was raised that the 747 service is appreciated by the community but is also quite 
restrictive – no early morning buses or late evening services run to coincide with the 
early and late flights making it difficult for business people.  Provide feedback for the 
747 service to Roddy Aiken
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Catterline Braes

• Autumn 
maintenance to 
be conducted

• Surveys from GCU 
conducted

• North End Slope 
Stabilisation work 
completed
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Any Other Business

Next Meeting Tuesday 29th October

•

Kinneff Village Hall now has the redevelopment plans available for view at the facility.  
The group have requested help with funding and have asked for support from CKDCC.  
Kinneff Hall is a resource for both Kinneff and Catterline.  CKDCC will provide support 
as appropriate. It is advised for Kinneff Hall group to work with KPD for funding 
opportunities.

Johnshaven Community Council hold a meeting once every two months with 
community events run between these months.  This is to try to gain more interaction 
with the community.
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